August 14, 2008

The Russell Springs City Commission held their regular monthly meeting this date at
City Hall at 6:00 p.m. In attendance were Eric West, Ramie Hutchison, Jeramy Coffey,
Richard Roy, Jeanne Hudson, Brittany Emerson, Derek Aaron, Joey Hoover, Claradon
Wilson, James Faller, Joe Irvin, Matthew DeHart, Ray Barrett, Wayne Gaskins, Timmy
Hudson, Richard Wooldridge, Don Byrom, Hollis DeHart and Wendy Burton.
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Mayor Hollis DeHart called the meeting to order.

Richard Wooldridge made the motion to accept the minutes of July 18
as written. Wayne Gaskins seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.
Timmy Hudson made the motion to pay the bills. Wayne Gaskins
seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

The Commission heard the 2™ reading of Ordinance 2008-07 relating to
the Occupational License Tax. Ray Barrett made the motion to accept
Ordinance 2008-07 as written. Richard Wooldridge seconded the
motion. Motion carried 5-0.

The Commission heard the reading of Municipal Order 2008-01 updating
Police Department Operating Procedures. Richard Wooldridge made the
motion to accept Municipal Order 2008-01 as written. Ray Barrett
seconded the motion. Motion carried S-0.

Mayor DeHart commented on the Fire Subscription Service-most
households within the designated area received a letter along with a map;
costs under 3,000 square feet $35; over 3,000 square feet $50; commercial
$100. All the Russell Springs Firefighters are volunteers who place their
lives on the line during each incident. Members are exempt from costs;
non members will be responsible for payment if called.

Timmy Hudson stated the Fire Dept. had not been very busy; three (3)
working on certifications.

Richard Wooldridge stated twelve water taps had been made. New sewer
project is now available from: Highway 80 from Owenstown to Fairview;
Highway 910 from Fairview to Salem Church; Highway 76 from Salem
Church to Alligator 1; Highway 1383 to Alligator 2; Cabin Drive;
Horseshoe Dr. These tap fees are $350 each and requires a grinder station
which varies in price. Gravity sewer lines are on Autumn Drive;
Stonebrook; Jessie Way and Brady Lane; again tap on fees are $350.
Contact person is Terry Russell.

Ray Barrett informed the Commission the new pool hours are Monday —
Friday 1:00p.m. - 7:00 p.m. and regular hours on Saturday and Sunday.
Pool will remain open until Labor Day. Butler Drive and Sambo Lane
have received new blacktop.

Wayne Gaskins informed the Commission an officer resigned last month
and applications will be accepted through September 1.

Mr. James Faller asked regarding annexation of his property. Mayor
DeHart stated on the backbumner; area marked but not in the very near
future.



12.  Ray Barrett made the motion to adjourn. Timmy Hudson seconded
the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

Hollis DeHart, Mayor

ATTEST: Lo, Brodtn

Wendy Bufton, City Clerk
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